



# Edition

New Freedom, PA May 2018 Vol 35 Issue 5

## **Grand Knights Message**

Worthy Brothers,

Hopefully, spring like weather arrives before this message gets to you. At this time, it is just not nice outside. I need to get outside and play in the dirt. What else would you expect from a retired farmer? I may be living in a development on a postage stamp size lot, but I still have dirt to play with. The important thing is to do things you enjoy. I also enjoy my harvest later and I especially enjoy it if I have some to share with others.



Sharing, helping others, giving of your time; selflessness, are the qualities that make one a good person. Thanks Mom!

As Knights of Columbus, we are to be selfless; both, as individuals and as a council. I am humbled by the many fine men in 8891 who perpetually step-up and give of themselves. It is truly an honor to know and work with so many wonderful guys. We each have our gifts. God blesses people with different talents. It is up to each of us, as to what we do with those talents. Do we share, or simply use them for personal gain? This also applies to us collectively as a council. Is 8891 doing all they can to assist our Church, our Community, our Brothers? Are we giving of ourselves, or just giving? The outreach program to care for and assist our Brother Knights, under the Domestic Church Program initiative, is now in the forefront. Are we giving of our council in this area? Changes in Community and Church are changing as well. The focus to assist and give of our talents to the less fortunate is coming to the forefront. As a council, we are doing a very good job supporting the local food pantry. The council also assists "The Lords Lunch". But what are we doing for the homeless, and those that don't get meals on a regular basis and the needy? Can we do more? We can and should! However, it will need to come from our substance and not our excess. As Grand Knight, these questions have been ever present in my mind. However, in my position, I did not feel it was mine to initiate. My mother taught me how to give and share by her actions. I have been trying to follow her example, but she was a far better teacher than me, (and I am a "trained" teacher- maybe that is the difference).

At the April general meeting, Financial Secretary, Greg Gering, presented changes which will be implemented by Supreme. Some changes are welcomed, some not so much, and some "you got to be kidding me." I will not recap them, but the bottom line is that things will change. The six areas of focus will be blended into four. There are also changes as to what is expected of Councils. As I have always said, "the only thing for certain is change."

Speaking of change! Council #8891 is now at a time of change for officers. There are many new and interesting challenges on the horizon. The council needs some new and different leadership to meet with the changes being initiated by Supreme. Are any of you out there willing to accept this new and exciting challenge? You will definitely get my support. I will not blindside you or even think of "ruffling your feathers." Trust me, when I tell you that I will give you the total respect which is due to the office. This is not like the Federal Government. Most of us are above the political fray, and as Knights, our mission is to be above the political fray and to do what is right.

Continued page 2

## In This Issue

	III I IIIS 188UC						
1 - 2	Grand Knights Message	5	Senior Breakfast and PVK Scholarship				
2 - 3	Deputy Grand Knights Message	6	K of C Council #8891 Annual Golf Outing				
3	Food for Families Report	6	Nomination for Council 2018-2019 Officers				
3	Election Day is May 15th	6	Brother Knight Uses his Time & Talents for Scho				
4	Faithful Navigator Message	7	Color Corps Report				
4	Pro Life Report	7	For the Good of the Order (FTGOTO)				
4	Knight of the Month and Family of the Month	7	2017-2018 Officers & Activity Directors				
5	Community & Lenten Dinner Wrap-Up	8	Calendar of May 2018 Activities & Events				

Knight Edition - Published by St. John the Baptist Knights of Columbus Council #8891, P.O. Box 219, New Freedom, Pennsylvania 17349.

This publication is the instrument of Council #8891 and not of the order at large. Some articles included in this publication may reflect the views of individuals and not that of the Council as a whole. Although the information contained herein is deemed accurate and publication worthy, the Council and Editor(s) are not responsible for its content.

Visit our Council web site kofc8891.com for up-to-date event information and to access to current and prior month Knight Editions.

Articles are due via e-mail to Barry Price bapent@comcast.net by the Saturday prior to the Business Meeting. I can accept MSWord, PDF, text, and articles included in an e-mail. I can also accept graphics and photos in a JPG, GIF, and PNG format.

#### **Grand Knights Message** (continued from page 1)

A very sad but true view in our world today is that people tend to focus and judge on our errors. Think of this scenario: "A school teacher wrote on the chalkboard:  $9 \times 1 = 7$ ,  $9 \times 2 = 18$ ,  $9 \times 3 = 27$ ,  $9 \times 4 = 36$ ,  $9 \times 5 = 45$ , and  $9 \times 6 = 54$ . When he finished the class began to laugh. When he asked them why, one student pointed out the first equation was wrong. The teacher responded by saying, I wrote the first equation wrong on purpose to show you something very important. This is how the world will treat you... You can see that I wrote 5 other RIGHT answers, but none of you gave me recognition for that. You all laughed and criticized me for my one mistake. The world will not always appreciate the good that you do, but it will put you down for the one wrong mistake you make. Always rise above the criticism and stay strong!"

The Lord knows what is right and just.

God Bless, Don Vosnick, GK

## **Deputy Grand Knights Message**

#### we are in this together... and you make our success possible

The personal choices that you and I make in our daily life combined with our volunteer spirits as members of Council #8891, help make our (YOUR) vision for our church, community, family, and council a reality. So how does our (YOUR) vision play out this year? And what contributions will YOU (we) make? We have unlimited possibilities; let's make the BEST of them. It's SPRING (ha ha) and time for new beginnings... and new energy!!!

Our new Fraternal Year begins in July! As I write this message, it is hard to believe that it is my penultimate message as Deputy. How quickly two years can pass -- how very quickly. As Deputy, and realizing that we are all in this together, success has been defined in many, many ways, events, and programs. I have witnessed some of our members pull together to almost do the impossible many times; have witnessed the thousands of smiles from members, and those we serve, and have heard any number of jokes and pokes that are directed, in jest, at each other; have witnessed the passing of a number of our members; as well as witnessed the great impact we (together) can have on each other, our church, community, family and council. And to realize that there is so much more that we (together) can accomplish. Yet, all too often, I also have witnessed the fact that many of our members don't see themselves contributing to nor playing an important role in truly making our success possible. Why wouldn't you want to be a part of success??? Why doesn't the success of the Council translate into a feeling of personal connection; a sense of commitment; and solidarity among 224 members??? In the past two years, I have been unable to come up with an answer. Do you have one? Let me know.

#### we are in this together... and you make our success possible

As mentioned above, the new Fraternal Year begins in two months. Our continued success depends upon not only our membership but also those officers elected and directors appointed. I have stressed the importance of elections and appointments and have asked that ALL members consider what role they can play. Nominations are opened for the officers; if interested in becoming a program director, let me or the current officers know about which program you are interested in overseeing. Elections and appointments will be finalized at the June General Meeting. Remember, you make our success possible!

#### we are in this together... and you make our success possible

As always, there are many ways for us to work together to be successful. Our Lenten Dinners were a success, yet that success relied on just a few members who made all of the food purchases; did the prep work; prepared and served; as well as collected the monies. Others did bring their families in support of the dinners and in turn, supported our church. Preparation for the last dinner began on a very cold and snowy morning when three (3) members showed up where usually six (6) or more show up to do the work. We owe much thanks to Kelly Brown, John Green, and Don Vosnick for doing the double duty and assuring that the final dinner would be served. On behalf of the ENTIRE COUNCIL, Thank You Gentlemen!

Did you contribute to our success on the weekend of April 28/29, in support of our membership drive at all of the masses? Did you buy/sell a seminarian raffle ticket? Those were just two recent opportunities to add to our success. I hope that you STOOD and were recognized, at mass, as a Member of Council #8891 and responded to any questions directed your way by a potential new member.

#### Deputy Grand Knights Message (continued from page 2)

Our garage door needs to be replaced! We could spend big bucks and have it replaced or get some of our experienced members together and replace it ourselves. Now we all know that there is talent in the Council. Is anyone willing to contribute to our success and save some money? Let Don or me know; let's get it replaced and in Don's words, "Let's have some fun doing just that."

At the church bazar last year, the Santa's Helper component was very successful; many kids bought gifts for dad, grand dad and Uncle Joe. That success was based upon the fact that many of you donated a number of men's gifts. Let's repeat that AGAIN this year. Please bring your men's gifts to the meetings or drop them off at the church office. Let's even do better this year than last... that will be a measure of our success...

#### we are in this together... and you make our success possible

I was very saddened in the passing of Bill Casseday. Having him attending our meetings; saying the rosary before meetings; and often participating in our events, provided a unique experience. As our only World War II Veteran, he not only provided a living history but also depicted what is possible each day. Even after his death, he is contributing to our success; in lieu of flowers, he asked that donations be given to the Council. Let's all say some prayers for him as our way of saying thank you Bill.

Were you blown away by the HUGE attendance at Easter Sunday Mass? My hope was that it was a joyous and special day for you and your family. My hope and prayer is that those who attended who don't normally attend, left with a greater understanding of the Resurrection and a new excitement for their own spiritual journeys. And maybe we'll see them again in church before next Easter...

#### we are in this together... and you make our success possible

I keep saying, let me hear from you! Communication is a two-way channel; our success depends upon it! AND DON'T FORGET TO NOMINATE AND VOTE FOR NEXT YEAR'S OFFICERS!

dgk, bob

#### MARK THE CALENDAR:

May 5/6 State Convention

May 10 General Meeting/Nominations/Presentations

May 15 Election Day -- VOTE May 24 Business Meeting

June 8 General Meeting/ELECTIONS

## **Food for Families Report**

#### Brothers,

Food for Families effort continues on thanks to the generosity of the council. We donated 40 lbs to the Lord's Lunch and collected an additional 46 lbs and 100 lbs at the last general meeting thanks to donations. Our grand totals for this fraternal year now stand at 4,709 pounds of food and \$ 1,014.50 for the pantry. Good job everyone!

I would like everyone to bring at least one non-perishable and non expired food item to the next meeting. You may also drop off larger donations directly to the food pantry. If dropping off to the pantry directly, please let them know that it is a donation from the Knights of Columbus for us to capture our effort. The Food Pantry needs canned tuna in water or chicken, spam, vegetable soup, Ramen noodles, potato products- boxed or cans, and spaghetti sauce. The pantry also needs baby wipes and diapers sized 1 thru 6.

Thanks and God Bless, Joe Grohal

## **Election Day is May 15<sup>th</sup>**

#### Brothers.

May 15th is Primary Election Day in Pennsylvania. Please consider this:

- In May 2016 for the Primary, York County had only 39.85 % of its eligible voters vote.
- In May 2017 for the Primary, an off-year election saw a paltry 17.95 % turnout of eligible voters.
- And in 2016 more than 60 % stayed home. And for 2017 more than 80 % sat on their hands.

Mark your calendars for MAY 15, because your vote only counts if you vote. Polls are open from 7:00 a.m. until 8:00 p.m.! Please exercise your right to vote, because the majority of countries in the world do not have that same privilege.....



## Faithful Navigator Message Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944

The Assembly would like to thank McSherrystown Council 2551 for hosting the April Assembly meeting. The next meeting will at St. Vincent Council 14865 on May 17. The Rosary will begin at 7:45 with the meeting to follow. At the April meeting we approved two candidates to be Knighted at the Exemplification to be held on April 28, 2018 at St. Patrick's School, Carlisle Pa. The degree



will begin at 1:00. All those wishing to attend should have their reservations in to SK Dan Beck. Sunday April 22, 2018 we will be attending the Biennial Meeting at the Holiday Inn Morgantown Pa. Election for new Assembly Officers were held. This is the first of two meetings to nominate candidates for officer positions. Anyone wishing to run for any office should state his desire at the May meeting. We are still missing officers for a few positions.

There are several Color Corp engagements in the near future. Notices will be sent to the Color Corps. If you can, join the Color Corps. Now that Easter is over and summer is approaching (I think), we will need help at Gettysburg National Park. If you can, come and help. Spring is also a good time to recruit new members. New members are the life blood of the Organization. The Knights of Columbus are a strong supporting arm of the Church. Little do you know how much your dedication and example teaches others to booster their faith. Mark your calendar for the picnic to be held July 19th at New Freedom Council 8891. The main feature this year will crab cakes, since it has been too cold to catch good crabs. (Someone said). The next newsletter will contain the highlights of the Biennial Meeting.

Vivat Jesus,

Frank Blodgett, Faithful Navigator, Fr. Cyril J Allwein Assembly #944

## **Pro Life Report**

#### Brothers,

You are invited to join in our Respect Life Rosary on May 20 (3rd Sunday), in Our Lady's Chapel, right after the 9:00 Mass. Typically we have between 8 and 12 participate. We'd love to have you join us not to build up the numbers but because we know that prayer works. Consider it.



RACHEL'S VINEYARD RETREATS: A very generous family in Columbia, Pa. has made a house available to the RV team for retreats. April 13-15 it was used for a retreat. This house was owned by a very religious family. Grandma, Lucile Sahd, had an altar installed in these home years ago. Fr. Stephen Kelly, pastor of Holy Trinity Church, Columbia, Pa. and Chaplain for the retreat, celebrated Mass there on all three days of the retreat. Mass has not been celebrated there in 20 years. It was very emotional to all who attended. Thank you again to all who donated to this effort. Thanks you also to a few 8891 families who provided an abundance of wonderful food or made the trip to Columbia to sit in Adoration, praying for the retreatants.

A REMINDER: Anyone who wishes to join us in prayer in front of Planned Parenthood York is most welcome. We have a presence there every Wednesday, abortion day, and we have a small prayer group that meets on Friday mornings (generally at 9:00) to pray for an hour or so. If you want to see what goes on there but feel a little antsy about it, give me a call. Pattie and I will be glad to ride up with you.

Tom Evans



St. John the Baptist Council 8891 Recognizes

**Tom & Pattie Evans** 

as the April 2018

**FAMILY OF THE MONTH** 



St. John the Baptist Council 8891 Recognizes

Rev. Robert A. Yohe, Jr. as the April 2018
KNIGHT OF THE MONTH

### **Community Article**

On April 14<sup>th</sup> six brother knights met at Neumann Hall to perform the semi-annual road side cleanup of Campbell Rd, Rehling Rd and church property. The weather cooperated, and everything went smooth with seven bags of trash collected. A couple of knights had to leave early for tee times and household chores. Thanks to Dan, Tom, Kevin, Dennis and Ray for joining me in completing the event. The new roadside cleanup will be in October.

Vivat Jesus,

Sam Bongiovano, PGK, PFS, Community Chair

## Lenten Dinner – Wrap Up

Council 8891 completed another successful Lenten Dinner season. Like the past two years, the Knights prepared dinner for three Friday's during Lent. For the most part the weather was cooperative. However, the Wednesday prep for the last Lenten dinner was the worst snowfall of the year. Fortunately, three skilled guys got it all done but they did put in a very long day. They referred to each other as Three Guys. The Three Guys are: Kelly Brown, John Green, and Don Vosnick. They would have been called the Three Shades if Don's last name was Black, but that is ok because they don't sing well. But, they did manage to cut and bread all the fish (84), get all the crab cake mixed (for 130), make all the coleslaw (35 Lbs.), make the Macn-Cheese, get the soup prepared, and get the fryers set-up. Yeoman effort guys, Thanks. A big thanks go to all who helped make the dinners a great success. Many Knights, wives, and Catherine Cushatt, stepped up to bring everything together.

A total of 658 dinners were served during the three dinners. That is the highest number of meals served, and all had a good time. Many of our parishioners brought wine and friends and made each evening an enjoyable event. That is what the council is looking for; to make this a wonderful evening with family and friends and good food.

The efforts of all workers netted \$2,250 for the Parish. This is less than last year in spite of increased sales. The reason is simple; cost of supplies is up over 28 % from last year. We also changed from lump to jumbo size for the crab meat. This change added an additional \$5.00 per pound for the crab meat. Crab cakes were the number one seller. We sold a total of 340 crab cakes. We only increased the price by \$1.00 per crab cake on the menu. This will definitely need to be changed next year. We held the line on what we charged for the other dinners. We will need to increase prices next year; hopefully, all will understand. This is a charitable event to benefit for the Church. All who work love donating to this worthy event; however, they do expect our Church to derive a benefit commensurate with the quality of what they provide.

If you can find a church, fire hall, or services organization that offers better quality food for the Lenten season, let Don Vosnick know. Based on the Councils experience running the Lenten Dinners the last 6+ years, past experience will guide our 2019 menu based on what worked this year.

Again thanks to all for your service to our Church and your donation of time and skills.

## Senior Breakfast and PVK Scholarship

On April 15, 2018 Council 8891 provided breakfast for the Graduating High School Seniors and awarded the Paul V. King Scholarship Award. The theme of the breakfast and event was "Footprints." The organizer and Master of Ceremony for the morning was K of C Joseph Mazziot. Sixteen graduating seniors who attend St. John the Baptist Catholic Church were recognized. Deacon Fred Horn gave the blessing before breakfast and he was also the Keynote Speaker. After a wonderful breakfast, which included, scrambled eggs, French toast, fried potatoes, and sausage; Deacon Horn gave a very heartwarming speech. Don Vosnick, GK of Council 8891, then presented the Paul V. King Scholarship award to Lucas Sherman. Lucas Sherman gave a reading of his winning essay. It was a well delivered essay, which reflected a very intelligent and skillful young man. Closing remarks were provided by K of C Anthony Carleton. All in attendance enjoyed the morning. A big THANK YOU, to all the Knights who did the prep work and presentation of a great breakfast.

God Bless, K of C



Joe Mazziot, Don Vosnick, Lucas Sherman, & Rick Corriveau



Brian Sherman, Don Vosnick, Lucas Sherman, & Margarida Sherman



**Graduating Seniors** 



Deacon Fred Horn

## 2018 K of C Council #8891 GOLF OUTING FRIDAY, JUNE 15<sup>TH</sup> – 12:30 PM START HICKORY HEIGHTS GOLF COURSE, SPRING GROVE, PA.

It is time to sign up again for our Annual Golf Outing – the most fun event of the year!

Just like in years' past – it includes a round of golf, cart, beverages, lunch, steak dinner and more! The steaks are the BEST you will ever eat! Plenty of hole–in-one and other contests. Even if you are not a good player, you KNOW that this is such a FUN event to play in! The cost of the event is NOW \$70!!!

We can use everyone's help on **getting Sponsors (\$35/hole)** and also getting prizes for the players/winners. Please help with the push now! P.S. We need prizes for the golfers – ask what your employer can donate as a prize!

Flier with registration form and hole donation form included in this Knight Edition.

Register your foursome now! **Need to know by June 8<sup>th</sup>!** Email to kocgering@yahoo.com for information!

#### NOMINATIONS TO ELECT 2018-2019 OFFICERS

Elections for the new fraternal year will take place at the June General Meeting. The Nomination process at the April Meeting produced the following: Additional nominations will take place at both the May and June meetings. If you cannot make either meeting, nominations can be submitted to Bob Karotko at 717-428-6647 or by e-mail at bobandcarolk@comcast.net.

<b>Office</b>	<b>Incumbent</b>	Nomination:	<u>Office</u>	<b>Incumbent</b>	Nomination:
Outside Guard	Gene Kornak		Advocate	Rick Corrriveau	
Inside Guard	Ray Pesta*	Dennis Cooper	Treasurer	David Taylor	
Warden	John Green*	Kelly Brown	Trustee (3-year)	Joe Grohal*	Don Vosnick
Recorder	Mark Phipps		Deputy Grand Knight	Bob Karotko*	Mark Phipps
Chancellor	Lenny Casiero*		Grand Knight	Don Vosnick*	Sam Bongiovanio
*incumbent not s	eeking office				

As noted, there are a number of offices to fill. Please consider nominating a member to fill these important vacancies. (NOTE: before making any nomination, please discuss your nomination with the nominee you are nominating)

#### **Activity Directors:**

Supreme will soon be re-organizing all activities under four major Program Directorships. These include the following: Faith; Family; Community; and Life. Most Current Activity Directors indicated an interest in continuing their work in those areas. However, the four program directors will be appointed by the Grand Knight to oversee the four programs. If interested in any of the four programs, please contact Bob Karotko or Don Vosnick. Tim Schott is stepping down as Membership Director and a new appointment will also take place. Again, if interested, contact Bob or Don.

## Brother Knight Restores St. John School's Buddy Bench

Worthy brother Kelly Brown took on the bench restoration at the school playground as requested by St. John's School for creation of a buddy bench. Kelly Brown disassembled the bench and prepped and painted the cast side arm rest supports and wood and metal seat surfaces. Kelly brought back the finished pieces and the Thursday evening 5<sup>th</sup> grade religious education class painted the flowers, rope, wood, back seat pieces and humming birds. Religious education provided the bible verse and Kelly created the stencil and finished the verse painting onto the bench. He re-assembled the bench and placed it back at the playground for the children to enjoy and use if they should need a "buddy" or help while playing. The school staff appreciated his efforts of time and talents with the preparation of the bench and work with the religious education students and teachers on painting and decoration of the details. We thank Kelly for his efforts with this endeavor.







## Color Corps Report

#### Recent Events:

19 March - Patron Feast Mass, St. Joseph, Hanover, 4 in regalia

24 March - First Communion, St. Joseph, Hanover, 5 in regalia

25 March – Palm Sunday, St. Vincent de Paul, Hanover, 4 in regalia

26 March - Chrism Mass, St. Patrick Cathedral, 1 in uniform, 2 in regalia

21 April - Confirmation, St. John the Baptist, 7 in regalia

#### **Upcoming Events:**

24 April – Closing of 40 Hours, St. Joseph, Hanover, 7 p.m.

28 April - Bill Casseday Memorial Mass, St. John the Baptist, 11 a.m.

28 April - Exemplification, Carlisle, 1:00 p.m. (CC report at 1100 a.m.)

4 May - State Convention Memorial Mass, Harrisburg Hilton, 7 p.m.

5 May -- State Convention Mass - Harrisburg Hilton, 5 p.m.

5 May - First Communion, St. John the Baptist, 11 a.m.

19 May – Deacon Ordination, St. Patrick Cathedral, 10 a.m.

25 May - Delone HS Graduation, 7 p.m.

2 June - Priestly Ordination, St. Patrick cathedral, 10 a.m.

3 June - Corpus Christi, St. Vincent de Paul, 10 a.m.

12 June – Closing of 40 Hours, IHM, Abbotstown, 7 p.m.

Rick Corriveau, CC Commande, 717-227-2728, rickkorivo@verizon.net



## **Building Fund - Card Social & Luncheon**

May 6th, & June 3rd



Game Starts Promptly at 1:00

in the Parish Center



Benefits St. John the Baptist K of C Council #8891 Building Fund

Contact John 235-3721 or Barry 428-0365 for info.

#### FTGOTO: Please keep the following in your prayers:

**Our Religious Our Troops** Law Enforcement Fire Fighters President & Legislators Fr Paul Theisz & Family **Casserly Family Pesta Family** Cipko Family **Borys Family** Mike & Joanne Polash

Schwarzman Family Mike & Joanne Polash Don & Kathy Christensen

Renze Family **Bo & Joann Gifford** John & Dee Nvcz **Charles Lombardo** William McDaniel Leslie Corriveau Therese Colamarino Angela Casiero

#### **BUILDING FUND**

Katie Stenauer

Wilasinee Beck

**Tracey Taylor** 

Liz Grohal

Ann Price

Joe Glass

CHAIRMAN

ASSISTANT CHAIRMAN (Fund Raising)

(Investment & Home Opportunities) Ron Seufert 235-5317 John Nvcz 235-3721

EX-OFFICIO COMMITTEE Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 Greg Gering 717-552-8173

#### **ACTIVITY DIRECTORS**

CHURCH - Lenny Casiero 235-9640 COMMUNITY - Sam Bongiovano 968-6290 YOUTH - Rich Sayers 717-858-5618 COUNCIL - Barry Price 428-036 FAMILY - Joe Grohal 717-993-6693 APPAREL - Dan Beck 235-4604

MEMBERSHIP - Tim Schott 410-960-0043 VOCATIONS - Lenny Casiero 235-9640

PRO-LIFE - Tom Evans 235.8833

Barry Price 428-0365

Eugene Kornak 235-0322

## Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 2017 - 2018 Officers



Faithful Navigator Francis Blodgett 630-8246 Faithful Comptroller Daniel Beck 235-4604 Faithful Friar Rev Robert A. Yohe 235-2156 Faithful Captain Steve Arthur 465-0097 Faithful Admiral Bo Gifford 235-4751 Faithful Purser 235-6220 John Schwarzman Faithful Pilot 630-9122 Wilbur Smith Faithful Scribe Pete Smith Inner Sentinel 235-6117 James Hintenach Outer Sentinel 993-6973 Dennis Cooper One Year Trustee Bob Gerkin Two Year Trustee Mike Farrell Three Year Trustee Don Vosnick 724-288-7225 Color Corp Commander Richard Corriveau 227-2728

#### **COUNCIL #8891 2017 - 2018**

GRAND KNIGHT Don Vosnick (Carolyn) 724-288-7225 DEPUTY GK - Bob Karotko (Carol) - 717-428-6647

CHAPLIN - Rev. Robert A. Yohe 717-235-2156

CHANCELLOR - Lenny Casiero (Lovell) 717-235-9640

RECORDER - Mark Phipps (Sharon) 717-993-9365

TREASURER - Dave Taylor (Barbara) 717-993-3105

ADVOCATE - Rick Corriveau (Leslie) 717-227-2728

WARDEN - John Green (Liz) 717-235-6588

OUTSIDE GUARD - Gene Kornak (Alvina) 717-235-0322

INSIDE GUARD -Ray Pesta 717-235-1515

TRUSTEE 1 YEAR - Joe Grohal (Liz) 717-993-6693

TRUSTEE 2 YEAR - Kevin Quinn (Jane) 717-235-0745

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR - Sam Bongiovano (Linda) 717-968-6290

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - Greg Gering (Michelle) 717-552-8173

INSURANCE AGENT - Jon Deakin 717-818-2858 Jon.Deakin@KofC.org

#### -- **NOTICE** --

Want to help save your Council money and also be green, receive an e-mail copy of the Knight Edition monthly. If we don't have your e-mail address, e-mail me at bapent@comcast.net

St. John the Baptist Knights of Columbus Council No. 8891 & Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 P.O. Box 219 New Freedom, PA 17349

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Non Profit Org. U. S. POSTAGE **PAID** Permit No. 48 Shrewsbury, PA

#### This Knight Edition also includes Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 Information

New Freedom, PA May 2018 Page 8

## **Knights of Columbus May 2018 Calendar**

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
29 CDON't forget your Sunday Obligation	30 April	1	2	3	4	5 1st Communion, St. John's 11 a.m
Don't forget your Sunday Obligation & Card Social 1pm	7	8	9	Rosary 7:30 General Mtg & Nominations 8pm NH	11	12
Don't forget your Sunday Obligation	14	PA Election Day	16	4 <sup>th</sup> Degree Mtg 8pm, Rosary 7:45 St. Vincent Council 14865	18	June Newsletter Articles Due bapent@comcast.net
20 Respect Life Rosary after 9am mass	21	22	23	24 Business Mtg & Nominations 8pm NH	25	26
27 True Don't forget your Sunday Obligation	28	29	30	31	1 June	2





St. John the Baptist Knights of Columbus Council 8891 - New Freedom, PA

# Annual Fun Golf Outing 2018 Friday, June 15<sup>th</sup>, 12:30 pm

## Hickory Heights Golf Course Spring Grove, PA

Best Ball Format, Shotgun Start at 12:30 pm

## COST \$70 per golfer

Fees include:

Green Fees & Cart
Lunch prior to Tee Off
Steak Dinner following Golf
Adult Beverages during and after
\$5000 Hole In One Prize
Closest to the Pin Prize
Prizes for all participants

Best Ball Format; Both Duffers and Pros will have a Great Time

**For Information Contact:** 

**Greg Gering (717) 552-8173** 

Email: kocgering@yahoo.com

Help a Great Organization and Have a Great Time!

Please Return Bottom Portion of Sign-up Sheet by Registration deadline June 9th 2018

Please remit Sign-up Sheet and Check to: K od C Council 8891, 95 Smokebox Circle, Stewartstown PA 17363 Or Email Greg at <a href="mailto:kocgering@yahoo.com">kocgering@yahoo.com</a>



Please enter names of	f players in group
-----------------------	--------------------

(1)			
(2)			
(3)			
(4)			
	Name		Phone



#### St. John The Baptist Church Knights of Columbus Council 8891 P.O. Box 219 New Freedom, PA 17349



## **2018 Golf Outing**Hole Sponsorship Form

Please complete and return this form by June 8, 2018 to sponsor a hole. The St. John The Baptist Church Knights of Columbus Council #8891 thanks you and your establishment for the sponsorship of our golf outing. The proceeds raised by this event will greatly benefit our council in serving the community.

Number of Holes to be Sponsored	(circle one) 1 \$35	2 \$70	3 \$100	4 \$125	5 \$150	6 or more <b>\$25 each</b>
Date						
Business Name						
Business Address						
Business Phone						
Information to be displayed at hole  (attach advertisement or business card from which information will be used, if available)						
Additional Comments						

Please call Greg Gering at (717) 552-8173

or return this form to:

St. John the Baptist K of C Council #8891 c/o Greg Gering P.O. Box 219 New Freedom, PA 17349